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November 16, 2015 

 

Dear 49er’s: 

 

Since my last letter, Clara Lou has been back in the hospital, but she is home now and is 

making a satisfactory recovery.  We are looking forward to being with our family over 

the holidays.  The Wabash football team is one of the exciting items around 

Crawfordsville.   They have had a perfect season and Coach Raeburn says our defensive 

team is one of the best.  They played DePauw in the 122nd Monon Bell Game last 

Saturday at Greencastle and defended the Bell for the 7th straight time.    

 

The construction area on Crawford Street is a beehive of activity and the landscape is 

changing by the day.  The new living units are taking shape and it will be a wonderful 

addition to Wabash.  They hope to have the units finished by January 1, 2016, so the guys 

in Martindale Hall can move into the new units so the Re-design of Martindale can begin.    

I have asked Michele Ward to enclose updated photos of the new units.      
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The freshman Class of 2019 was welcomed to campus on August 22nd.  The class is made 

of 251 men from 17 states and seven foreig



Wabash has been recognized nationally by three different groups [1] Wabash was named 

a 2016 Fiske Guide Best Buy, offering a quality education at an affordable cost, [2] Once 

again Wabash was named the best institution for under graduate education by the 

Princeton Review in its annual college guide, [3] U.S. News & World Report has 

rankedWabash in the top tier of National Liberal Arts colleges.  This will help in 

recruiting young men. Their families can use this data, when choosing a college. 

 



In lieu of flowers, friends are invited to contribute to Wabash College, 301 W. Wabash Avenue, 
Crawfordsville, IN, 47933 or to Mt. Zion Church Board, c/o Dolly Rees, 17210 N. Willman Road, 
Eaton, IN, 47338. Online condolences may be sent to the family at www.meeksmortuary.com. 
 

========================================================== 
 
Fredric 

http://www.meeksmortuary.com/


We send our deepest sympathy to Fred and Bob’s families. 

 

I have received word that Tom Runge, our Director of Alumni and Parent Relations is 

retiring March 31, 2016.  Tom has been our Director for 15 years, after he retired from 

the Air Force.  He will be missed. Some Little Giant.  Steve Hoffman, Class of 1985, will 

be our new Director.  Steve has been a long time member of our College Advancement 

team. 

 

Last, I hope we can continue supporting Wabash, because I believe this is a critical time 

for all Liberal Arts Colleges. 

 

Wabash Always Fights! 

 

Dale 

 

P.S. – We beat DePauw 45 to 17 

 

 


